Dore Village Society
Registered Charity No: 1017051
Minutes of the 56th Annual General Meeting held on 23rd June 2021 at 7.30pm via Zoom

Present: Keith Shaw (Chair), Jen Donnelly (Treasurer), Brenda Fryer (Secretary), Ruth Darrall, Maureen Cope, Geoff Cope, Joan Davis, John Eastwood, Cath Fallaize, Nigel Galaxy,  Philip Howes, Myfanwy Lloyd Jones, Nick Payne, Margaret Peart, Christopher Pennell, Jenny Pennell, Janet Ridler, Colin Robinson, Claire Ryan, Pat Ryan, Jean Stevens, Andrea Walsh.  
Keith Shaw welcomed all members to the meeting and explained it was auspicious for him as it would be his last meeting as Chairman of Dore Village Society, having served on the committee for 12 years with seven as chairman.
1.
Apologies for absence Tim Ashman, Andrew Beard, Barbara Beard, David Bearpark, Julie 
Bearpark, David Crosby, Gail Crosby, Colin Ross.
2
The Minutes of the 55th Annual General Meting held on 13th January 2021 had been 
previously circulated to the members for approval.  Proposed by Philip Howes, seconded by 
Margaret Peart, the minutes were approved unanimously.
3
The Trustees report, previously circulated, was proposed by Ruth Darrall, seconded by

Christopher Pennell and was accepted unanimously.

4.
The Accounts for the year ended 31 December 2020 were presented on screen and explained 
by the Treasurer, they were proposed for acceptance by Philip Howes, seconded by Colin 
Robinson, and accepted unanimously.

5.
To elect up to seven Committee members.

Caroline Davies, Cath Fallaize, Tracy Haigh and Andrea Walsh were standing for election.  Their profiles having been exhibited on the website and the notice board, it was proposed by Keith Shaw and seconded by John Eastwood that they all be elected.  It was agreed unanimously.  At the next DVS committee meeting Jen Donnelly will be standing for the position of Chairman, Caroline Davies for Vice Chairman and Cath Fallaize and Andrea Walsh for joint Treasurers.
6.
Any other business

Christopher Pennell was congratulated on the recent announcement that the Dore Neighbourhood Plan had been accepted by Sheffield Council and would now be go forward to a referendum.  KS said that the seven years CP and the steering group had dedicated to this project and their perseverance was remarkable.

KS thanked all the Committee for their tremendous work over a difficult year.  Colin Robinson was thanked for his assistance to the Treasurer and to Joan Davis, his detailed analysis of the membership database records and for his help in drawing up the specification for the new membership database.  He will now step down from the Committee but will stay involved with the new database and with assisting Joan Davis. Joan Davis was thanked for the diligence with which she works as membership secretary. John Eastwood and the Dore to Dore production team were thanked for their continued success in producing an excellent community magazine. The Doreways groups and the Dore Show committee were also thanked for their work on behalf of the DVS and the wider community.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.52pm
